
April 1, 2025 

 

Justin Messner, Disaster Recovery Chief 

ND Department of Emergency Services 

P.O. Box 5511 

Bismarck, ND 58506-5511 

 

RE: Local Match Letter 

Dear Mr. Messner, 

As part of the Building Resilient Infrastructure and Communities (BRIC) Program, a local funding match is 

required. This letter serves as the city of Dickinson, North Dakota’s commitment to meet the local 

matching fund requirements for the City of Dickinson, North Dakota, Downtown Stormwater Drainage 

Basin Retrofits/Upgrades Study BRIC Application. The local matching fund requirement will be provided 

by the city of Dickinson, North Dakota. Further, all matching requirements set forth in 2 CFR Part 

200.306 will be adhered to. No seed funding from another federal entity will be utilized for the local 

match/cost share of this project. 

Per the Federal Emergency Management Agency’s requirement, the maximum federal grant award 

under BRIC is 75 percent of the total project cost in the grant application, which is $350,000.00, resulting 

in a local federal cost share not to exceed $262,500.00. The local cost share would, at a minimum, be 

$87,500.00, for this scoping-based grant application. 

Your assistance is greatly appreciated. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Scott Decker 

Mayor 


